
12. LOCHEE ROAD – PROPOSED TRAFFIC CALMING 
 

Officer responsible Author 
City Streets Manager Paul Burden, DDI 372 2508 

Corporate Plan Output:  Advanced Transport Planning 9.6 text 12 

 
 At its meeting on 10 August 2001 the Works and Traffic Committee heard Lochee Road residents 

Messrs Peter Cook and Ray Wood speak on their concern regarding the proposed traffic calming 
devices, being considered (by City Streets Unit) to combat problems of excessive speed. 

 
 It was agreed that they be encouraged to gather local support for their stance and return to the 

Committee at a later date. 
 
 The following information was provided by the Area Engineer to the meeting held on 24 August 2001. 
 
 Background 
 
 The issue of excessive vehicle speeds in Lochee Road was brought to the attention of the Board in 

1996.  The need to address the issue of excessive speed in Lochee Road has been raised again by 
virtue of funding ($25,000) being allocated in this financial year. 

 
 Traffic Speeds 
 
 Traffic speeds were surveyed in September 1996 and again in June 2000.  Both the average and 85th 

percentile speeds are still high which poses a safety concern. 
 
 Consultation 
 
 A leaflet describing and illustrating the proposal was delivered to households in the local community. A 

summary of the submissions is as follows: 
 
 Total Submissions received 30 
 Submissions in Support 12 
 Submissions in Opposition (including a petition) 17 
 Irrelevant 1 
 
 There are a wide variety of reasons why people are opposing the proposal. These include; not 

warranted, unsafe, noise, vandalism and poorly positioned. 
 
 Discussion 
 
 Technically the proposal is sound, the effectiveness of the proposal remains doubtful and angle slow 

points do increase the risk of crashes by reckless drivers.  
 
 Conclusion 
 
 This is the second attempt by Council to address the issue of excessive speeds in Lochee Road. 

Regrettably there is not a cost effective, practicable, engineering solution that will be supported by 
residents or that is permissible given the moratorium. 

 
 In discussion, Helen Broughton sought to have the issue lie upon the table, as, in her opinion, there 

was an obligation to consult with the residents on the consultation results and the probability that no 
traffic calming works would proceed. 

 
 However, the majority of members present did not support this position. 
 
 A copy of the plan relating to this project is attached. 
 
 Recommendation: 1. That the Community Board accept the negative resident feedback on 

the Lochee Road proposed traffic calming, and that the project be 
abandoned. 

 
  2. That a request be made to City Services Committee, that the allocated 

funds be retained within the Board’s area for reallocation. 
 
  3. That the Police be asked to look at enforcement measures in Lochee 

Road, in acknowledgement of current excessive speeds. 
 
 Helen Broughton asked that her vote against these recommendations be recorded. 
 

Please Note
To be reported to the Council's monthly meeting - decision yet to be made



 Chairperson’s 
 Recommendation: 1. That the Committee recommendations above be adopted. 
 
  2. That City Services Committee be asked for the funds now made 

available from the abandoned Lochee Road project ($25,000) be 
transferred to the Roberts Road and Buchanans Road traffic 
management works as identified in outcomes relating to the Hornby – 
Hei Hei and Islington Heavy Commercial Vehicle Study. 


